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The Memorial Park Redevelopment has 
been running smoothly with minimal 
disruptions.  
 
The past fortnight has seen the          
installation of the play fort to form part 
of the junior play space, as well as the 
installation of swings, water play       
feature, swings and granite boulders. 
The Water Corporation Meter has also 
been upgraded. 
 
During the next fortnight, the second 
stage of concrete works will commence 
which will form the footpath network 
throughout the precinct. The flying fox 
will also be installed, along with the turf 
soil and furniture items. Various utility 
functions will be undertaken including 
plumbing, drainage and electrical works. 
 
This project has been made possible 
through the Drought Communities    
Programme Funding provided by the 
Commonwealth Government.  



 

Adverse Events Plan 
Council endorsed the   
Adverse Events Plan which 
has been designed to 
identify a range of risks 
and the degree of impact 
that they would have on 
the community. This Plan 
is a requirement of the 
Federal funding for the 
Memorial Park re-
development  project.  
 
Register of Delegations Annual Review 
Council approved amendments to the Register of Delegations.  A copy of this document is available at register-of-
delegations-may-2021 (pingelly.wa.gov.au). 
 
Creation of Tutanning Nature Reserve Financial Reserve Account 
Council approved the creation of a new financial reserve account for the Tutanning Reserve.  The purpose of the reserve 
is for the operations, improvements and promotion of Tutanning Reserve.  Council also considered a Memorandum of 
Understanding between the Shire of Pingelly, Pingelly Tourism Group and Department of Biodiversity Conservation and 
Attractions to allow the Percy Marshall Research Centre to be used as tourism accommodation. 
 
Appointment of Acting Chief Executive Officer 
Council appointed Mr Paul Sheedy to the role of Acting Chief Executive Officer, commencing on 18 June 2021 until a new 
permanent CEO commences. 
 
Pingelly Tourism Group – Proposed Lease 
Council approved a lease of the Old Pony Club Grounds to the Pingelly Tourism Group. 
 
Bushfire Advisory Committee Minutes 
Council endorsed the appointment of Mr Rod Shaddick as Chief Bush Fire Control Officer and Sam MacNamara and     
Brodie Cunningham as dual Deputy Chief Bush Fire Control Officers. The Bush Fire Control Order for the 2021/2022     
season was also approved.  A copy of this will be sent out with the Annual Rates notice. A copy of the Order, as well as a 
full list of Fire Control Officers is available at Bush Fire Control » Shire of Pingelly and Fire Control Officers » Shire of      
Pingelly 
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Media Release 

LICENSING FOR HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS 

The Shire of Pingelly’s licensing operating hours are from 8.30am to 4pm, with a cut off 
time of 3.30pm for CTT’s and HPT’s. We understand for high school students it can be     
difficult to make an appointment during these hours.  
 
Students are welcome to book a time after 4pm by contacting the Shire office and           
confirming a suitable date and time in  advance. The staff member will let you know of the 
requirements ahead of time to help you prepare for your test. When no bookings after 4pm 
are received, licensing will close at the usual time of 4pm. 

TIP FOR WHEN MAKING PAYMENTS ONLINE 
When making payments online be sure to always use a reference. This could be your assessment number, invoice number or 
surname. 

DO WE HAVE YOUR CURRENT ADDRESS? 

You can check in with us by calling the Shire Office on 9887 1066 or by sending an email to admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au  

WE VALUE YOUR FEEDBACK! 

Did you know each time you visit the Shire of Pingelly Administration you can rate the    ser-
vice you received? Simply circle the emoticon (face) which captures how you felt in your 
interaction with our team. The feedback cards are reviewed and discussed by the team at 
each monthly staff meeting.  

PRACC CARPARK 
Construction of the PRACC Carpark has commenced, with asphalt sealing, line marking, and accessible bays all scheduled 
for completion in June.  

VEGETATION PRUNING 
Vegetation control works are continuing on Aldersyde Pingelly Road, with further clearing to be carried out on Bullaring 
Road in the coming weeks. 

TOWN HALL 
The sanding and oiling of the Town Hall floor is now complete, with the outcome bringing to life the hardwood flooring in 
this building. The Town Hall Reference Group will meet shortly to discuss the next steps in this project.  


